
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OF THE TULARE IRRIGATION DISTRICT HELD 

VIA ZOOM TELECONFERENCE ON THE 

12th DAY OF JULY, 2022 AT THE HOUR OF 9:00 A.M. 

Call to Order and Roll Call: 

Mr. Fukuda reported due to the Governor's Executive Order (N-29-20) 
and the declared state of emergency, including current social 
distancing directives as a result of the threat of the COVID-19 virus, 
the Tulare Irrigation District (TIO) Board Members met at the District 
Office (6826 Avenue 240, Tulare, CA 93274) under social distancing 
guidelines. There was no physical location for this meeting for the 
public. Members of the public and other officials participated in the 
Open Session portion of the meeting remotely via Zoom teleconference. 

Directors present at the meeting held at the date and time above 
designated were President David Bixler, Rick Borges, Scott Rogers, 
Dave Martin, and Mike Thomas. Staff present at the meeting were Aaron 
Fukuda, General Manager; Kathi Artis, Controller and Treasurer; Beth 
Holmes, Senior Administrator and Assessor-Collector; James Fisher, 
Water Resources Engineer; Wayne Fox, Superintendent, Marco Crenshaw, 
Watermaster; Wayne Fox, Superintendent; Jeremy Barroll, Assistant 
Engineer; Trevor Amarante, Intern, and Alex Peltzer, District Counsel. 
Also present or via Zoom teleconference roll call were Maryse 
Suppiger, Manulife Investment Management, Timberland and Agriculture; 
Don Wright, Water Wrights; Matt Klinchuch, Provost & Pritchard 
Consulting; Lora Carpenter and Robert Porr, Fieldman, Rolapp & 
Associates; Paul Grensman; Nancy Jacobus; Larry Dutto; Doug Reynolds; 
Earl Avila, Talik Hanzadeh; Janet (Last Name Unknown); and Scott 
Kuney, Young Wooldridge. Mr. Bixler thanked everyone for attending 
and announced that there was a full quorum of the Board of Directors 
present. President Bixler asked if there were any changes, additions, 
or deletions to the agenda, of which Mr. Fukuda reported there was 
none. The meeting was thereupon called to order by President Bixler. 

Public Comments: 

There were no public comments to come before the Board. 

Approval of Minutes: 

Director Bixler then noted that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of 
June 14, 2022 were distributed and asked if any errors or omissions 
were noted therein. By the motion of Director Martin and seconded by 
Director Borges, unanimously carried by all Directors present, the 
minutes of the Regular Meeting of June 14, 2022 were thereupon approved 
with the correction of the spelling of Matt Klinchuch last name. 

Watermaster Report: 

Lake Kaweah Storage and Operations: Mr. Crenshaw reported on Lake 
Kaweah Storage and Operations/Water Supply Outlook - Mr. Crenshaw 
began his report by noting the total inflow to Terminus Reservoir for 
the day was 51 CFS, and the storage at Terminus Reservoir for the 
previous day was 66,318 AF. He then reported that the daily release 
from Terminus Reservoir was 1,094 CFS. 

Thereupon, Mr. Crenshaw mentioned that the Millerton Lake total inflow 
was 512 CFS and the entire storage at Millerton Lake was 328,476 AF. 
He reported that the total daily release from Millerton was 1,400 CFS. 

Water Supply Outlook - Mr. Crenshaw continued with his report by 
indicating that the district's current water supply stood at 5,177 AF. 
January 2022 to June 2022 cumulated diversions to TIO were 24,940 AF. 
The 2022 CVP Supply totaled: 5,000 AF. 












